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No 682    Sat. 06.10.01     Sunny (a.m.), heavy showers at lunchtime, drier later.
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SCRUB CLEARANCE, PLUS P.M. WALK FOR THE BENEFIT OF OUR NEW FRIENDS

We commenced scrub-clearance work east of the Western Track, in the area north of the Stream Source. Our work site bordered the tall trees which should have been felled last winter (until Foot & Mouth restrictions intervened).

On arrival, we could not see the area of heathland to the immediate north, but by the end of the day, that heathland had been exposed. Despite our first bonfire of the new season being a little difficult, much brash was disposed of.

The stumps were left high so that they can easily be located at a later date. Then they will be cut to ground level by chainsaw, grooved, and treated with herbicide in a bid to prevent re-growth. 

I think everyone enjoyed the day despite some being soaked to the skin in the lunchtime deluge.

Birds:  Snipe  Gallinago gallinago - 5 flushed from central mire,  Blue Tit  Parus caerulueus,  Kestrel  Falco tinnunculus - hunting over mire,  Stonechat  Saxicola torquata - a pair seen on Reedmace adjacent to the stream at Stream Arch. These were firstly spotted by Colin Thompson and verified by Phil Davison. As I didn't have a long lens with me, Ian kindly let me borrow his camera, complete with 300 mm lens, in an attempt to capture the birds on film. After some stealthy approach work, I am hopeful that the birds will at least be recognisable when the film is processed, even if they're not too large in the frame.

This is certainly the first record of Stonechat at Buxton Heath as far as BHWG is concerned. I will try to check old records to see if it is a complete first for the site.

I've checked in the last issue of the Norfolk Bird Report (1999) and found that Stonechats are often recorded at Norfolk coastal sites at this time of year, but not many are recorded inland. The report for 1999 goes on to say that at least 13 breeding pairs were recorded in Norfolk, the nearest site to Buxton Heath being at Kelling Heath, near Holt. It will be interesting to see if our pair over- winter, and breed at Buxton Heath.

Coleoptera:  7-spot Ladybird  Coccinella 7-punctata.

Odonata:   Common Darter  Sympetrum striolatum.

Orthoptera:  Short-winged Conehead  Conocephalus dorsalis - a few seen. 

Araneae:   Four-spotted Orb Web Spider  Araneus quadratus,  Orb Web Spider  A. diadematus.  
Herptiles:  Common Frog  Rana temporaria.

In flower:  Brookweed  Samolus valerandi,  Ragged Robin  Lychnis flos-cuculi,    Ling  Calluna vulgaris,  Bell Heather  Erica cinerea, Cross-leaved Heath  E. tetralix,  Western Gorse  Ulex gallii, Lesser Spearwort  Ranunculus flammula,   Fen Bedstraw  Galium uligonosum, Water Mint  Mentha aquatica,  Marsh Lousewort  Pedicularis palustris, Devil's-bit Scabious  Succisa pratensis,  Grass of Parnassus  Parnassia palustris,  Hedge Woundwort  Stachys sylvatica.

Fungi:  Fly Agaric   Amanita muscaria,  Yellow, jelly fungus  Tremella mesenterica - bright yellow, contorted brain-like folds - very common on dead gorse stems.

